
 

 

April 24, 2017 
From: Janet Peters 
To whom it may concern 
In reference to Libratech and Penny Gromatzky 
 
 
I have been privileged to have worked with Penny and Libratech for a number of years and have 
never not been entirely pleased and delighted with the outcomes! 
 
Penny is an extremely talented lady and has a remarkable group to work with. 
 
Her professional talents, planning skills and creativity, have allowed me, and those I have 
referred her to, to have remarkable and efficient library facilities. 
I have seen her work from scratch, take an existing plan to improve it and even take a disaster 
and save it! 
 
Penny truly understands libraries, their users and their staff. This depth of knowledge that she 
has achieved gives a broad perspective and wealth of creativity to her projects. 
 
She can also work with a broad range of budgets. I currently am working with Penny on a Child 
Care Group of Dallas Library redo, which has an extremely low budget. This fact did not deter 
Penny and she is helping us get a great project with very minor dollars. 
 
I am attaching a reference that I provided in 2015 which was the Robert Hyer Library redo that 
had a much larger budget. I feel Penny has approached both of these projects with the same 
creativity and enthusiasm. 
 
I feel any group choosing to work with Penny and Libra Tech will be fortunate and I will eagerly 
look forward to seeing the exciting outcomes. 
I would be delighted to speak to anyone with questions about this great Library Group!! 
 
Janet Peters  
( I'm currently retired from 25 years of teaching/Librarianship ) 
214-212-4517 
4607 S. Versailles Ave. 
Dallas, Tx 75209  


